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Chapter 17 

The night passed quickly, and this night, Ji Feng was still practicing bodybuilding 
exercises, and was still doing the first move. Go to see the net -.7-K–o-m. But this time, 
because Ji Feng asked the intelligent brain to hold itself to the strictest standards, as a 
result, Ji Feng was forced to keep the first move for the whole night. 

Although this night was painful for Ji Feng, the effect was obvious. With the assistance 
of the bio-current, by the time it was almost dawn, Ji Feng could easily complete the first 
movement without feeling the slightest twinge. 

According to the intelligent brain, this meant that Ji Feng’s physique was already 
improving rapidly under the improvement of the bio-current. 

Regarding this statement Ji Feng was deeply convinced, that kind of odd movement, if it 
was in reality, it would not be easy even for a yoga expert to do it easily, let alone Ji 
Feng who had never practiced any kung fu before. 

Only now did Ji Feng begin to believe that what the intelligent brain had said about 
having himself reach the standard of a super agent in the future interstellar era in one 
year’s time was definitely not a big lie, but a very real possibility! 

With a hint of excitement, Ji Feng quickly dressed and got up, he knew that since he 
had obtained the intelligent brain, his life would be different from now on. Whether it was 
so that his mother could hold her head up and be a man, or so that he would no longer 
be bullied, he had to seize this opportunity! 

When he came to school, it was still morning reading. 

When Ji Feng arrived at the classroom, Xu Mo had already appeared in the classroom, 
and when he saw Ji Feng enter, he looked as if nothing had happened. 

A cold light flashed in the depths of his eyes, and Ji Feng did not say anything, but 
walked to his seat. 

In this small county of Mang Shi County, if one did not have enough power, one would 
never be able to fight Xu Mo, for this, Ji Feng knew very well. 

Therefore, even if he knew that what happened last night was Xu Mo’s doing, Ji Feng 
did not intend to do anything to him. .com If the two sides ever clashed, it would 
probably hurt his mother, which was definitely not what Ji Feng wished to see. 

“Get stronger, get stronger as soon as possible!” Ji Feng clenched his fist and sat down. 



Zhang Lei came over and laughed heatedly, “Crazy, I heard that you sent our big school 
girl home yesterday?” 

Ji Feng shook his head and laughed, saying, “What’s wrong with that, it’s proper for 
classmates to help each other!” 

“Shit!” 

Zhang Lei glanced at him disdainfully and bristled, “Since classmates help each other, 
how come I don’t see you helping Wang Lingling?” 

Ji Feng was dumbfounded and laughed, shaking his head helplessly. Wang Lingling 
was a girl in the class with a fat body and a freckled face, and was known as the 
‘dinosaur’ in the class. 

At this moment, when Zhang Lei said this, he was undoubtedly teasing Ji Feng. 

“You brat, saying that is an insult to others. Alright, I won’t talk to you anymore, I want to 
read a book!” Ji Feng shook his head and smiled, took out his textbook and started his 
morning reading. 

Zhang Lei was alone and idle, so he could only turn his head to read. 

The day passed very quickly, and originally Ji Feng was ready to be found in trouble by 
Xu Mo, but unexpectedly, it was as if Xu Mo didn’t even see Ji Feng this day, which 
made Ji Feng puzzled. 

Xu Mo’s cautiousness and bullying are notorious in the whole Second Middle School, he 
didn’t get it yesterday, so he still didn’t come looking for trouble today? 

Ji Feng did not know that after last night’s incident was over, Bald Chao called Xu Mo 
and told him the original story. 

After listening, Xu Mo became worried. 

He knew that Captain Yan was a member of Tong Kai De, the secretary of the county 
party committee. If Tong Kai De found out about this matter, the consequences would 
be imaginable. 

The first thing he did was to get into trouble with Ji Feng, and he became much more 
honest. 

At least, in the open, Xu Mo no longer dared to find trouble with Ji Feng unscrupulously. 

“Damn it, I want Ji Feng to die!” Xu Mo sat on his seat and thought with hatred. 



“Although I can’t use the official side or the power of the society, however, by myself 
alone, I am enough to make that worthless poor boy Ji Feng ashamed!” Xu Mo secretly 
thought, “At present, Dad’s situation is not too good, it seems that I have to catch up 
with Tong Lei as soon as possible, if the two families can tie the knot, I believe Dad’s 
position will be much more solid, and I can also get Tong Lei, this is definitely a double 
kill with one stone!” 

Thinking of this, Xu Mo thought of Ji Feng again, Tong Lei seemed to have some 
affection for Ji Feng, this was definitely something Xu Mo could not tolerate. 

“I must find a way to fix Ji Feng somehow and catch up with Tong Lei at the same time!” 
Xu Mo secretly made up his mind. The thought of wrapping the gorgeous Tong Lei in 
his arms and enjoying her wantonly in the future made Xu Mo’s heart become aflame. 

“Crazy, have you heard, our English teacher is going to be replaced!” It was almost time 
for school to end when Zhang Lei, who had come back from sneaking outside, sneaked 
up to his seat with a mysterious look on his face, “Want to know about the new 
teacher?” 

Ji Feng smiled faintly and said, “Our English teacher, Mr. Wang, is already old and not 
in good health, so leading the graduation class will definitely be a bit overwhelming, and 
it’s normal to change teachers.” 

“I know all this, but it doesn’t matter!” Zhang Lei said eagerly, “What’s important is that 
this new English teacher is an extremely beautiful woman, said to be a talented girl who 
graduated from Jiangzhou University, this is a combination of talent and beauty!” 

Ji Feng shook his head with a helpless smile and scolded with a laugh, “You guy, you 
don’t know what’s going on in your head all day, even if it’s a beauty, it’s still a teacher, 
can it be something you think nonsense about?” 

“Shit!” 

Zhang Lei burst out a foul mouth, a lecherous smile, “Teacher is good, teacher-student 
love is exciting, how about it, any plans?” 

“Fuck off! Don’t bring me down!” Ji Feng cursed with a laugh and started to pack his 
school bag, ready to go home. 

Right now, he didn’t want anything else, getting into a good university first was the way 
out for him! 

“Emotionless guy, how could I have a friend like you!” Zhang Lei shook his head with a 
look of contempt. 



“By the way, do you plan to continue sending our school girl home today?” Zhang Lei 
remembered something and suddenly asked. 

When Ji Feng heard this, he shook his head with a bitter smile and said, “Forget it, I 
don’t use that blessing. Besides, I don’t want to cause any more trouble! If I send it 
twice more, I’m afraid I won’t even be able to go to school.” 

“What’s going on?” Zhang Lei was stunned. 

Ji Feng then briefly told what happened last night and finally said, “The way things are 
now, Xu Mo is a big rock and I’m the little egg, I wouldn’t be that insensitive!” 

In fact, if Ji Feng was just alone, with his character, he would definitely fight with Xu Mo, 
even if he ended up in jail. 

But now, he couldn’t, he still had his mother to be filial to, if something happened to him, 
his mother Xiao Su Mei would definitely not live! 

Therefore, Ji Feng couldn’t help but tolerate it! 

After hearing Ji Feng’s words, Zhang Lei’s face instantly sank, his gaze cold. 

Only after a long time did he burst out from between his teeth, “Even my brother dares 
to move, how dare you!” 

Chapter 18 

Ji Feng patted Zhang Lei’s shoulder and smiled sagely, “It’s alright, the only reason why 
Xu Mo dared to touch me was because I was a poor kid with no power and no authority, 
that was originally the truth, besides, I didn’t suffer any loss, let’s forget about this 
matter!” 

Zhang Lei took a deep look at Ji Feng and shook his head, “Crazy, you are my brother, 
even if you are useless, I absolutely can’t watch you being bullied by others and not 
care about it. Go to see the net . Don’t worry, leave this matter to me, if I can’t even 
handle this matter, I have no face to see you!” 

A warm current flowed through his heart, Ji Feng heavily patted Zhang Lei’s shoulder 
and lightly smiled, “Lei Zi, I appreciate your good intentions. But, let’s forget about this 
matter for now!” 

“Why should we forget about it?” Lei Zi asked angrily. 

“Because I still have my family!” Ji Feng said indifferently, “If it was just me, I would 
have fought Xu Mo to the end, the big deal would have been a life! But, what if Xu Mo 
lays his hands on my mother?” 



Zhang Lei paused and opened his mouth, but didn’t know what to say. 

Ji Feng shook his head with a smile and said, “We are both young people, and my fire is 
not smaller than yours. However, I can’t disregard the consequences!” 

“Crazy, you are more mature than me!” Half a long time passed before Zhang Lei let out 
a deep sigh, “I acted too impulsively and didn’t consider your actual situation, brother, 
I’m sorry!” 

Ji Feng shook his head and laughed, “Since we’re brothers, let’s not talk about that, as 
long as I’m careful, there shouldn’t be any problems, when I get into university, I’ll take 
my mother with me, at that time, even if Xu Mo wants to move me, there’s nothing to be 
afraid of!” 

“As you wish!” Zhang Lei sighed lightly, and then said with some reluctance, “No, we 
can’t just say nothing like this. .com Crazy, even if we don’t move Xu Mo, we still have 
to let him know that not everyone can be bullied by him, you come with me!” 

Speaking here, and without waiting for Ji Feng to speak, Zhang Lei pulled him forward 
with one hand. 

Ji Feng cried and laughed as he broke away from his hand and laughed, “Alright Lei Zi, 
I can walk by myself!” 

Zhang Lei grunted in anger and said, “It’s hard for me to watch my own brother being 
aggrieved!” 

As they spoke, the two of them arrived at Xu Mo’s position in the front row, Zhang Lei 
heavily slapped Xu Mo on the shoulder, looking at the other party’s somewhat stunned 
expression, Zhang Lei coldly smiled, “Come out with me, I have something to say to 
you!” 

When Xu Mo saw Ji Feng standing next to him, he instantly understood what was going 
on. His heart suddenly jumped, knowing that he was afraid that today would not end 
well. 

However, Xu Mo’s face did not show the slightest difference and he smiled, “Good!” 

Zhang Lei snorted coldly and walked out of the classroom side by side with Ji Feng, Xu 
Mo followed behind, his face incomparably gloomy, his eyes flashing, not knowing what 
he was thinking. 

When Tong Lei, who had been packing her school bag, saw the backs of the three, her 
eyebrows could not help but frown slightly, and a thoughtful look appeared in her pair of 
moving eyes. 



At this time, it was already the end of the school day and most of the students had 
already left the school, so the campus became a lot cleaner. 

When he came to the campus, Zhang Lei looked at Xu Mo with a gloomy face and a 
hideous look in his eyes. 

Xu Mo was instantly frightened and said in some panic, “Zhang Lei, you, what are you 
going to do? I’m telling you, don’t do anything reckless!” 

“Do what?!” Zhang Lei grinned and said coldly, “Since you can mess around with my 
brother, why can’t I mess around with you?” 

It was really because of this matter! 

Xu Mo secretly cried out in his heart and said in a panic, “Zhang Lei, I don’t understand 
what you’re saying, there might be some kind of misunderstanding in between.” 

Ji Feng smiled coldly from the side, if there was a misunderstanding in the middle, it 
would be Xu Mo who misunderstood the relationship between himself and Tong Lei, as 
for any other misunderstanding, there definitely wouldn’t be! 

“Misunderstanding?” Ji Feng’s eyes narrowed, remembering last night, if it wasn’t for his 
own improvisation and the fact that he met Captain Yan, who was at odds with Xu Fu, 
I’m afraid that he would have to spend today in the detention center, and I’m afraid that 
he wouldn’t even have the chance to go to school. 

Once he thought of this, Ji Feng’s anger spurted out uncontrollably in his heart, and a 
cold light appeared in his eyes. 

“That, Ji Feng, this is really a misunderstanding, what exactly are you guys talking about 
I can’t understand at all, if there’s nothing else, I’ll go back first!” Once Xu Mo took a 
look at Ji Feng and Zhang Lei’s faces, he was even more beaten up in his heart. If they 
beat themselves up here, he would have to put up with it. 

Others didn’t know Zhang Lei’s identity, but Xu Mo knew very well that this guy, who 
looked like a small hooligan, was actually the son of Tong Kai De, the secretary of the 
county party committee, and was the real prince of Mang Shi County! 

If he beats himself up, even if his father Xu Fu comes, he will only blame himself, but 
not say anything else. 

A good man would not eat his words, Xu Mo still understood this. 

“Bullshit!” Zhang Lei shouted violently, “Xu Mo, how dare you say it was a 
misunderstanding? I am solemnly warning you today, within the next year, if my brother 
Ji Feng has any more problems, even if he slips on a watermelon rind, I will think that 



you threw that watermelon rind! Remember, even if my brother loses a single hair, 
you’re dead, I’ll do what I say!” 

“Brother Lei, what are you talking about, how would I mess with Brother Lei’s brother, 
this must be a misunderstanding!” Xu Mo said with a bitter face. He had wanted to wait 
for things to pass and then find someone to clean up Ji Feng, but now it looked like it 
was out of the question. 

Although Xu Mo did not understand Zhang Lei’s character, but the identity of the Crown 
Prince of Mang Shi County was there, so Xu Mo could only decide not to mess with Ji 
Feng for the time being. 

“Damn it! I’ll let you get carried away for a while, when I catch up with Tong Lei, then I’ll 
clean you and your family up!” Xu Mo thought grimly, but his mouth said, “Don’t worry 
Brother Lei, I don’t have any conflicts with Ji Feng in the first place, we will definitely be 
like buddies in the future!” 

“That’s the best!” Zhang Lei snorted coldly. 

Xu Mo said with a smile, “Brother Lei, Ji Feng, if you guys don’t have anything else, 
then I’ll leave, hehe, see you tomorrow!” 

Looking at Xu Mo’s back, Ji Feng sneered and didn’t say anything. Although he didn’t 
know why Xu Mo was so afraid of Zhang Lei, it must have something to do with Zhang 
Lei’s identity. Therefore, he could not intervene in such a conversation. 

At this time, Ji Feng had a strong desire to become strong and become a powerful 
figure, and only then could he have a say and not let people bully him. 

 


